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Youth Enrichment and Recreation: 

● Flag Football:  We have 60 kids signed up for Sunday night Flag Football.  Special thank 
you to all the varsity football players and Davin Thompson for assisting with this 
program! 

● Youth Tackle Football:  24 kids have signed up for Youth Tackle which is run by Davin 
Thompson. 

● Little Rockers:  we have 39 Little Rockers.  They will be performing at the September 
14th home football game.  The Little Rockers is led by Lauri Bauer. 

● Junior Spikers:  we have 33 Junior Spikers (which registration is still open).  Junior 
Spikers is led by Jenny Helgemoe.  

● We are currently taking youth dance class registrations.  We will be offering the youth 
dance class along with two other dance classes:  Strength and Technique Class and 
Musical Theater Class for our older dancers.  Dance will begin on September 18.  

● ATV Certification: we have 8 registered. 
 
Adult Enrichment and Recreation: 

● With partnership with Winona, LaCrescent, Houston and Caledonia, we offered three fall 
trips:  Autumn Festival, Cirque Du Soleil - Corteo, Elf the Musical. 

● 55+ Driving Classes:  The 8 Hr. course has been cancelled due to the low participation 
this Fall.  The 4 hour class is scheduled for Monday, October 4th and one offered during 
the day on Monday, December 10.  

● Barre Exercise Class: Sarah Ventura from Winona YMCA will be leading a Barre 
Exercise Class to begin October 3rd. We are currently taking registrations.  

● Healing through Hypnotherapy is a new class offered through Sara Ventura. It is a three 
part class. The classes are October 11, 18, 25.  

 
Kids’ Club Highlights: 

● Average for Kids’ Club: 11 in the morning and 29 in the afternoon per day.  We have had 
50 students sign up for Kids’ Club.  

● Pending school board approval, we have hired Diane Vogen for the morning and Shelby 
Miller. 

 
Lille By Preschool: 

● We have 73 students this year in Lille By Preschool.  Last year we were at 68.  
● Milk Donation:   Thank you to Johnson Rolling Acres who is generously providing to 

purchase the milk for our preschool program for the school year! 
 
Early Childhood Family Education : 

● Courtney Fricke and Alison Kjos will be teaching ECFE Classes this year. Alison will 
teach class on Monday evenings and Courtney will teach class on Friday mornings  

● Early Childhood Screening has been scheduled for Friday, November 2nd.  
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Playground update: 
● Mulch was installed for the 1-5th grade playground on August 20. Special thank you to 

the high school workers, Dylan Buckland, Lane Waldo, Luke O’Hare and Hale Stensgard 
for spreading the mulch.  

● Jill Rasmussen and I wrote a PIE Grant for a “rock box” similar to a sandbox but with 
rocks for the preschool playground. Jill’s grant was to purchase toys for it and my grant 
was to build it. We partnered with Winona Aggregate and together we came up with the 
new fun space for the kids to enjoy. Again, special thanks to Dylan Buckland, Lane 
Waldo and Luke O’Hare for helping us! The kids are loving it! 

       
 
 
 


